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Rhododendrons of Chinaõs Southern Mountains 

 The Eureka Chapter will meet Thursday April 25th at 
7:00p.m. at the Womanõs Club 1531 J Street in Eureka. The 
guest speaker will be Dr. Don Selcer who has traveled to 
many of  the Rhododendron Meccas of  the world. Don is 
from Cleveland, Ohio, the home of  Holden Arboretum and 
the Leach Rhododendron Research Station, but it wasnõt un-
til he moved to California for pediatric residency training 
that he discovered gardening. He has recently retired after 
more than 30 years in his medical practice. Don now volun-
teers at UCBG in the Asian section. 
 Don has been gardening with rhodies since the early 
80's, mainly growing species from seed on his steep, wooded 
residential lot in Oakland.  He is an active member of  the 
California Chapter. He always liked backpacking, collecting 
things and photography. Rhododendron trips have combined 
all his interests. Donhas traveled to Sikkim and India with 
Britt Smith/ARS trip in 1992 and to Yunnan China on a trip 
led by Graham Smith (Pukeiiti) and other New Zealanders in 
1999. He traveled on a Rhododendron Species Botanical 
Garden collecting expedition with Steve Hootman in fall 
2001 to another part of  Yunnan--this one to explore the Du-
long River Valley which had not seen Westerners for 80 
years. 
 Don traveled again with an RSBG sponsored tour in 
late April and early May 2012 to Guangxi, Guizhou, and  
Chongqing provinces, seeing  rhododendrons and lots of  
other shrubs, trees, and wildflowers. He will also show some 
fascinating scenes in ethnic villages.  

 Fanjingshan mountains, China  

Don in his garden with a seed grown R. konori 



The 41st Annual Rhododendron Show and Plant Sale 
By Mary Marking 

  
It's that time of year, the temperature is starting to warm up, rhodies are starting to bloom and the annual 
Rhodie show and plant sale is in a few days!!!  
Location: Miles Hall, St. Bernardõs Elementary School at 115 Henderson Street, Eureka, California. 
  

Open to the public: Saturday April 27th from 10 to 4 and Sunday April 28th from 10 to 
3:30. Your friends, relatives, neighbors and the public are encouraged to enter trusses.  Trusses will be 

accepted for display from 6 PM until 9 PM on Friday and from 7 AM until 9 AM on Saturday. No 
entries will be accepted after 9 AM.  
 
Set up will begin at 3:00 PM on Friday the 26th for those of you who are planning to help.  
 
This year we will have the hall all to ourselves.   In order to have a great show we need everyone to partici-
pate by bring at least 3 trusses. Can you imagine how wonderful the tables will look?  We will need the 
most help with filling the bottles for the trusses. You can also bring your trusses, plants, educational dis-
plays, flower arrangements and photos at that time but they will not be accepted for display until 6 PM. Be 
sure they have plenty of water and the stems are cut long enough to allow the most water to get into the 
truss.  
  
Anyone can enter trusses and plants, Photography, Educational and Flower Arrangements. If you 
have a special plant that can be dug or is in a pot, bring it in. Also, donõt forget there is an Education 
category. We have had some really interesting displays in the past. The Photography Exhibit has been a 
well-filled section. Be sure the photos are matted and not framed.  
 
Carol Dunning will be happy to receive any and all entries for the Flower Arrangements. This year we 
are adding a Miniature Flower Arrangement category.  The size limitations will be 8 inches by 8 inches 
by 8 inches.  We should have that table at the front of the hall simply full of arrangements.  To ensure that 
there is enough space please call Carol (707- 442-7090) to reserve your space. 
 
Remember, that if you donõt believe your flowers are "good enough" for judging, bring them anyway. They 
will look great as examples of the type of rhododendron they are. They can also fill in the spaces on the 
tables after the judging. We need all we can get.  
 
This is a great time for everyone to participate, bring your family, friends and neighbors.  
 
Tear Down will begin at 3:30 Sunday April 28th after which all participants will be served pizza for their 
diligent hard work. 

Rhodos ready for new 

homes 

Gayle Teter, Volunteer 

coordinator 

A few of MANY trusses 
Laurie Ervin ready 

to greet  the public 


